Mayor and Commissioners Workshop Meeting Minutes

February 10, 2016


The Mayor and Commissioners







of the Town of Elkton

MINUTES

February 10, 2016
A public meeting (workshop) of the Mayor and Commissioners of the Town of Elkton (“the Board”) was held on this date at 12:30 p.m. with the following persons present: Mayor Robert J. Alt; Commissioners Charles H. Givens, Sr.; Mary Jo Jablonski; Earl M. Piner, Sr.; and Daniel R. VanReenen, Jr.; Town Administrator Lewis H. George, Jr.; Finance Director Steven H. Repole; Director of Public Works J. Daniel Handley, P.E.; Public Works Infrastructure Coordinator Mark Turnbull; Director of Parks and Recreation Mary Magaw; Administration Office Secretary L. Michelle Henson; and Town Attorney John Downs, Esquire.


Mayor Alt called the workshop to order at 12:30 p.m.


Discussion – Buttonwoods Parking Project Update


          East Main Street Sidewalk Project Update

Mr. J. Daniel Handley, Director, Department of Public Works (DPW), referring to the Board’s previous discussions regarding assigned parking spaces in the Buttonwoods neighborhood, distributed a parking space assignment plan. A copy of the plan was placed in the record of the minutes. Mr. Handley stated the plan provided 2 spaces for each home in the neighborhood, adding that the corresponding house numbers would be painted in the spaces when weather permitted. 

Mr. George noted that the addition of overflow parking spaces would not be completed prior to implementation of the assigned spaces. Mr. Handley concurred, stating the construction of overflow parking would be included in the second phase of the project. 
Mr. J. Daniel Handley, P.E., Director, Department of Public Works (DPW) provided an update for the Buttonwoods Parking Project. Mr. Handley reviewed the parking space numbering sequence. He stated the purpose of the upgrades to the parking areas was to provide 2 spaces per residence as well as provision of additional overflow parking. Mr. George interjected that the addition of overflow parking required enhancement to stormwater management.

Discussion ensued regarding implementation of the numbering of parking spaces.


Mr. Handley stated the Buttonwoods Parking Project was running concurrently with the East Main Street Sidewalk Improvement Project.


Discussion ensued regarding the timeframe regarding implementation of the projects.


Commissioner Piner interjected that the Elkton Housing Authority requested repairs to the sidewalk adjacent to 150 East Main Street.


Discussion – Fiscal Year 2017 Water and Wastewater Treatment Facilities Capital 
Improvement and Maintenance

Mr. Jim Beckstrom, Mr. Charles Fiero, Mr. Steve Williams Mr. Jason Taylor presented Capital Improvement cost estimates for Fiscal Year 2017 including roof repairs to the Wastewater Treatment Plant.


Mayor Alt, referring to recent billing issues in the Finance Department, stated he invited Severn Trent to attend the workshop in order to discuss water / sewer billing services for the Town and meter upgrades.


Discussion ensued regarding the Town’s ongoing water audit and ways to track associated data. 


Mr. Fiero stated ST provided billing services for many municipalities throughout the country.


Discussion ensued regarding the process of initiation of billing services, including audits of the Town’s current billing processes.


Mr. Fiero stated ST could provide an in-house auditor to review the Town’s processes from meter reading to billing to payment receipt.


Discussion ensued regarding upgrades to the Town’s current water meters. 


Discussion continued regarding Capital Improvements at the Wastewater Treatment Plant (WWTP), including electronic controls for the influent pumps and electrical upgrades.


Mr. Fiero stated the filtration media was in need of replacement, which would require 687 tons of specialized sand material.


Mr. Fiero stated the WWTP and Water Treatment Plant (WTP) operations software needed to be upgraded. He estimated the costs of upgrading the systems at $300,000 to $500,000.


Mr. Fiero stated the Town’s Industrial Pretreatment Program was due for a 5-year analysis, adding that ST could provide an outside vendor to review the program.


Mr. Williams stated the roof at the WTP had been patched several times and was in need of replacement. 


Discussion ensued regarding equipment upgrades at the WTP.


Discussion – Elkton Municipal Building Community Room Uses

Mr. Downs stated he reviewed the Lease Agreement for use of the Municipal Building Community Room, and advised amendment to the language regarding limits on uses.


Discussion ensued regarding programs offered by Parks and Recreation that utilized the Community Room.

Hearing no additional business to come before the Board, Mayor Alt adjourned the workshop meeting at 2:23 p.m.  

L. Michelle Henson

Administration Office Secretary 

AN AUDIO RECORDING OF THIS MEETING IS RETAINED AT THE ADMINISTRATION OFFICE
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